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COMMENT ON PUBLISHED BILL
INTRODUCTION

1. The Reserve Force Council appreciates the opportunities which it has regularly been given to comment on the development of the Defence Amendment Bill.

AIM
2. Whilst the Reserve Force Council fully supports the principles underlying the Bill’s provisions in so far as they relate to the Reserve Force, the Council wishes to comment on some practical and other minor matters.
PRACTICAL MATTERS AFFECTING THE MINISTER
3. In relation to Clause 3 of the Bill (page 3) practical issues include the following: - 
a. Delegation of Powers:  The powers to be afforded the Minister by the amendments contained in Clause 3 – particularly its sub-clauses (a) and (e) – do not appear to be delegable. This seeming hiatus could entail the involvement of the Minister in potentially large volumes of administration and may be remedied by providing for the exercise of those powers by “the Minister or an officer authorised thereto by the Minister”  or, alternatively, by providing for “the Chief of the South African National Defence Force or an officer authorised thereto by the said Chief” to –

i. sign the military-service contracts;
ii. effect the termination of service if a section 53 (1)-category Reserve Force member should fail to conclude a military-service contract; and
iii. authorise the voluntary extension of a Reserve Force member’s service when the member’s service would otherwise expire during the course of an operation.
b. Termination of Service:  In terms of Clause 3 (a) of the Bill (page 3) a section 53 (1)-category Reserve Force member is afforded an 18 month period of grace within which to conclude a contract of service and, if the member should fail to do so, the member must be given notice of the intention to terminate his or her membership and then afforded a further “reasonable opportunity” to conclude the contract. Apart from the potential impossibility of effectively giving that notice and the administrative burden which that requirement will impose, amore basic question arises: Shouldn’t that member’s service simply terminate by operation of law on the expiry of the 18 month period?
4.  It is suggested that consideration be given to these concerns.
DRAFTING
5. Clause 3 (a):  The new section 53 (b) (ii) commences with the words: “Should any such members...”  The last word should read “member”.
6. Consistency of Language: Clause 3 refers to “contract of service” whilst Clause 7 (a) of the Bill (page 8) refers to “military service contract”. It is suggested that one or the other be used to ensure consistency of language.

CONCLUSION

7. It is trusted that these comments may be of assistance.

8. The Reserve Force Council would appreciate the opportunity to accompany the DOD members to the briefing on 20 July 2010.

Rear Adm (JG) L M Bakkes (ret)

Director and Legal Advisor 

Reserve Force Council 

